
The continuing bias of the Today
programme?

To show how unbiased they wish to  be the Today programme had an item 
dealing  with criticisms that they are biased. The item failed to grasp why
so many of us think there is bias in much of what they do. They are  so keen
to run anti Brexit material that they come across as an institution with a
strong view more than independent journalists trying to tease out the
different beliefs and views of the audience they serve. They do not seem to
know all the positives that led us to vote for Brexit. They also repeat daily
the same climate change issue with a series of repetitious stories to the
exclusion of other major problems and preoccupations of listeners.

Their one sided approach is reflected in  their use of so called experts.
These people usually  share a similar economic, political and scientific
world view. The bias of the experts is never explored. They are not usually
asked about their past failures in predicting and forecasting and never asked
who they vote for or which philosophy or other influences most weigh with
them. Most accept, for example, that Brexit will cause economic damage. They
are inclined to say leaving without a deal is “falling off a cliff” or is
“disastrous”. They may tell us trade will be  disrupted or even  imply it may
in many cases be badly damaged if we dare to leave under WTO terms. The
economists  if they are old enough would likely have recommended the Exchange
Rate Mechanism which gave us a nasty recession, and would have supported the
Bank of England’s actions which helped bring the commercial banks down in
2007-9.

They rarely interview people who believe that Brexit is a good economic
opportunity which can make us better off. They never wish to remember that
some of us correctly predicted the ERM disaster and warned against the chosen
Bank and government action in 2007-9. They will not explore the role of the
Maastricht criteria in recent austerity economics . Their few interviews with
possible Bank of England Governor candidates in the run up to the selection
of the new Governor were pathetic, with no attempt to understand the many
mistakes the Bank has made in recent years or to ask candidates how they
might improve or change it.

When I have been invited on it is usually to fill some special political slot
for a Eurosceptic, rather than to have a sensible interview on  the state of
the economy and the policy options facing a country soon to be independent. I
am treated to the usual barrage of Remain  questions which become as
repetitious as most of them are silly to provide “balance”. Yet the many more
numerous Remain interviewees are usually spared having to answer all the
questions I would wish to ask them about their past false forecasts and their
present misunderstandings  of what is happening in our economy whilst still
fully in the EU.

I guess the journalists cannot accept  that Brexit is a great idea of the
people who just ask that the Establishment does their job. We want government
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to  show how the freedoms and the extra money can be used to improve lives
and our country’s standing and prosperity which is why the Conservatives have
just won a majority. The Leave voter listeners who are still tuning in just
want to know why the BBC seems to have such a down on the abilities and
prospects for our country outside the EU. They should know the case that says
we will be better off with Brexit and give it equal prominence to the
negative Remain forecasts.


